### **ENTRANCE TEST**

### **READING** section

Part I. - Read the following article and choose the correct answer, A or B, to the questions :

Janet Jackson was born in Indiana, but moved with her family to the West Coast when she was two. She was brought up in the deluxe Jackson 's residence with its own zoo and private cinema. She turned on the TV to find cartoons of her brothers dancing to ABC and I want you back.

By the age of seven she was performing in the family 's live stage act. Janet and her brother Randy did impressions of Sony&Cher . Then came small parts in TV series and a recording contract with A&M Records.

At the age of eighteen she moved away from the family to live in New York. She then secretly married Motown singer James DeBarge. The marriage ended after 60 days. 'All my life I had people telling me what to do. I wanted to do something on my own. So I ran away to get married.'

Janet came from a large family with a dominant father. Trying to have control of her life was very difficult. Does she have any regrets? 'No, if I had to live my life again, I'd do it exactly the same. Everything, good or bad, was for a reason - to prepare me for today and tomorrow.

- 1. Why was her childhood unusual?
  - A. It was exciting because her family moved so often.
  - B. It was unusual because her family was very rich.
- 2. How did Janet Jackson become a TV star?
  - A. Someone saw her performing with her brothers on TV.
  - B. Her brothers saw her performing on TV.
- 3. Why did she move away and get married?
  - A. Because she wanted to be independent.
  - B. Because she didn't want anyone to come to the wedding.
- 4. How does she feel about her life?
  - A. She feels that the things which have happened to her, prepared her well for the life .
  - B. She feels sorry about some things that happened in the past.

Part II - Read the text carefully and decide whether the sentences are True(T) or False (F).

### LIFE OF A TIGER

The tiger can live in almost any natural environment from hot jungles to snowfields with subzero temperatures. A female tiger has her first cubs when she is less than four years old but half of these little tigers usually die before they are a year old. They kill their first small animals when they are about one year old and leave their mother a year later.

Tigers are good swimmers, can climb trees and eat 23 kilos of meat in a night. They can jump nearly nine metres, which is about the length of a double-decker bus.

Tigers communicate by many sounds, including a roar that can be heard over a lot of miles. Adult tigers usually live alone, but they are quite friendly with each other. They mostly hunt at night. They often meet while they are out hunting, rub heads together and then part.

5. Tigers do not live in the countries where it snows.	T/ F
6. Little tigers start to live without their mother when they are four.	T/ F
<ul><li>7. Tigers can jump, swim and climb.</li><li>8. Tigers roar loudly.</li></ul>	T/ F
9. Tigers hunt only at night.	T/ F
10. Tigers like each other.	., . Т/ F
GRAMMAR section	
Part I - Put the words in CAPITAL letters into their correct form	(UELD) = = d ==== == lete of
<ol> <li>The man in the tourist information office was very</li></ol>	
12. There are (HOME) people in most of the w	orld's big cities nowdays.
13. We visited Stratford-on-Avon and saw a( P a teenager.	
14 (FORTUNATE) some people prefer to eat u are ill.	nhealthy food and then they
15. Not all students find work easily because there is still a lot of	
(EMPLOY) in the industry.	
art II - Choose the correct option A, B, C or D to complete the sentence	:5.
16. It was a very happy day. It was day of my life .  A happiest B the happier C happyiest D the happyiest D the happyiest D.	appiest
17. I'd like more about how the brain works.  A knew B to know C known D know	
A knew B to know C known D know	
18. I tried on jeans, but they didn't suit me.	
A a B some C a pair of D a bit of	
19. "the new Harrison Ford film?"	
A Did you see B Have you seen C You saw D Did you	ı saw
20. I 've changed my mind a new computer	
20. I 've changed my mind a new computer.  A I am going to buy B I going to buy C I am going buy D I	buv
It I am going to out B I going to out of I am going out I	,
21. He play tennis, but he stopped playing a few years ago	•
A did B used to C has D had	
22. Stamps in a post office.	
A sell B are selling C are sold D sold	
22 We travelled from Paris to Massaur train	
23. We travelled from Paris to Moscow train.  A on B by C with D in	
A OII D DY C WILLI D III	
24. Why did you go home early last night?	
A at B to C - D in	

T/ F

25.	The Eu	iropa Ho	otel is cheaper		the Grand.
A th	an	B as	C then	D like	

### **VOCABULARY** section

### Part I - Match the words with the corresponding definition

26. Storm

a. the ability to do something well

27. Charity

b. a title printed in large letters above a story in a newspaper

28. Skill

c. an organisation that gives money to poor and sick people

29. Retire

d. to stop working because you are old

30. Headline

e. bad weather conditions with strong wind, lightning and thunder

# Part II - Look at the following sentences and write if the people are talking about theatre, music, film, painting

### 00. His first exhibition opens next week. - painting

- 31. The play had such a sad ending that everyone in the audience was crying.
- 32. Are there any well-known heavy metal groups in your country?
- 33. Have you heard their latest album?
- 34. They're very modern and the colours are amazing.
- 35. We could get tickets in the front row so we were too close to the screen.

# Part III - Match a word in Column A with a word with the opposite meaning in Column B. There are two extra words in Column B which you do not need to use.

	Column A	Column B
36.	serious	cheap
37.	lazy	beautiful
38.	ugly	dependent
39.	expensive	funny
40.	giant	small
		hard-working
		very big

## **Answer sheet**

### Kód študenta:

### READING

6\_F\_\_\_ 1 \_\_B\_\_ 2 \_\_A\_\_ 7 \_T\_\_\_ 3 \_\_A\_ 8\_T\_\_ 4 \_\_A\_ 9\_F\_\_\_ 5 \_\_F\_\_

10 \_T\_\_\_

### GRAMMAR

11 \_helpful\_ 21 \_B\_\_\_ 12 \_homeless\_\_\_\_\_ 22 \_C\_\_\_ 13 \_performance\_\_\_\_ 23 \_B\_\_\_ 14 \_unfortunately\_\_\_\_ 24 \_C\_\_\_ 15 \_unemployment\_\_\_\_ 25 \_A\_\_\_ 16 \_D\_\_\_\_ 17 \_B\_\_\_\_ 18 \_B,C\_\_\_\_\_

# 20 \_A\_\_\_\_ **VOCABULARY**

19 \_B\_\_\_\_

26 \_E\_\_\_\_ 27 \_C\_\_\_\_ 28 \_A\_\_\_ 29 \_D\_\_\_ 30 \_B\_\_\_\_

theatre_	
music	
music	
painting	
film	
	music music _painting_

36_	funny
37_	_hard working
38_	_beautiful
39 _	cheap
40 _	_small